
 

 

February 24, 2022 

TESTIMONY 

            Support House Bill 689 

Carroll County – Board of Education - 
Member Compensation and Student Representative 

 
Ways and Means Committee 

Dear Chairwoman Atterbeary, Vice Chair Washington and Members of the Ways and Means 

Committee, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to present HB 689 regarding the Board of Education in Carroll 
County. 
 
The intent of this bill is to alter the term for student representative from serving more than one 
term.  In addition, the bill would alter the compensation of the board president from $9,000 to 
$13,000.  It would alter the board members compensation from $8,000 to $12,000. 
 
The Carroll County Delegation voted unanimously to support this bill with one member 
abstaining and one absent.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter.  I ask for a favorable report on HB 689.  
 
Respectfully,  
 

 
 
Delegate April Rose 
Chairwoman 
Carroll County Delegation   
 
 

 



 

 

 

 


